
Date: April 07, 2021 
Subject: Landfill Update  
 

The AAC Board of Appeals (BOA) has scheduled an Appeal Hearing 

  

on Wed, June 23rd, at 3 PM.(see attached notice)  This meeting is for the  
  

lawyers; we will be able to "listen in" via Zoom (link to be provided later). 
  

The TRR-LOC is preparing a petition to the BOA Chair to request a subsequent 
meeting where the public can express their views on the impact of the proposed landfill 
on our community.  If you would like to support this petition, please send us an email at 
tworiversloc@gmail.com with your name and street address.  (You are not signing up 
to speak; you are merely indicating your support of our request for a public input 
meeting.) 
  

Historical Background Info 
  

As you know from our past status reports about the proposed Chesapeake Terrace Rubble Landfill 
(CTRL) project, National Waste Managers (NWM) has been trying to get this new landfill permitted 
since 1990.  To date, NWM has been unable to complete the permitting process at the State level 
(MDE) and the County level (AAC Planning & Zoning).  NWM has faced many obstacles thanks to the 
efforts of local opposition groups, and especially the Forks of the Patuxent Improvement Association 
(FOTPIA).  The location of the proposed landfill is just north of the Two Rivers development area (see 
attached sketch). 
  

In October 2020, the latest two-year permit clock expired.  An AAC Administrative Hearing was 
scheduled for January 5th to consider arguments about whether to restart another 2-3 year permit 
time clock.  That hearing was cancelled in response to a challenge from FOTPIA.  Presently, the BOA 
has scheduled a Public Hearing on June 23rd.  Lawyers from NWM and FOTPIA will make legal 
arguments before the BOA.  AAC Planning & Zoning will also be involved in the Hearing. 
  

In essence, the MD Court of Special Appeals (COSA) and the Circuit Court remanded to the BOA 
that it should have considered several factors in October 2018, when they approved the last two-year 
permit time clock restart.  The factors include whether or not the CTRL project is: (1) detrimental to 
the public welfare; (2) will alter the essential character of the neighborhood; and (3) impair the 
appropriate use and development of adjacent properties.  We expect that NWM's lawyers will argue 
that there are minimal impacts and FOTPIA's lawyers will take the opposite position.  TRR-LOC has 
provided extensive ideas to AAC Planning & Zoning to support opposition arguments. 
  

For the last 1.5 years, a small group of volunteers formed the Two Rivers Residents - Landfill 
Opposition Committee (TRR-LOC).  We have been reviewing documents from the last 30 years, 
developing opposition arguments, and contacting government officials and local opposition 
groups.  We are optimistic that the permitting process for the CTRL project will finally be permanently 
stopped on/or before 12/31/2023, when the Army Corps of Engineers' federal permit expires.  The 
current snails-pace of activity at AAC is encouraging. 
  

We will provide info on the Zoom link instructions for the BOA hearing when it becomes available.  It 
may be helpful to have several hundred people sign in for the Zoom meeting to continue to 
demonstrate the overwhelming public opposition to the CTRL project. 
  

mailto:tworiversloc@gmail.com


In the meantime, please join our petition to the BOA Chair with 

  

your email to us at tworiversloc@gmail.com.   
  

If you would like to peruse some historical documents, you can find them at  
  

http://ourtworivers.com/landfill/landfill.html 
  

TRR-LOC Members 
  

Villages                                                                                         Hamlets 

Highlands     - Rick Bock                                                               Woodlands   - 
Regency       - Pete Baer & Bill Radlinski                                      Sanctuary    - 
Bluffs            - Dick Talbot                                                             Heritage      - 
Watershed   - Cathy Buckman, Jack Jacobs, Ed Riehl                 Cascades     - 
Riverview     -                                                                                Overlook      - 
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